

PAROISSE SAINT GABRIEL DE BEAU- SEJOUR, LEOGANE ARCHIDIOCESE DE PORT-AU-PRINCE

Email: j.efireille@gmail.com Tél. (+509) 38 83 87 05/ 36 15 59 35



Beau-Sejour, 3 December 2023

Dear J. LoPresti, Chairman of the Twinning Committee

I greet you in Jesus our deliverer. And, I take the opportunity to thank you for all the services rendered to the parish of Saint Gabriel of Beau-Sejour. God will give it back to you a hundredfold. I greet all my Canadian brothers and sisters in St. Margaret Mary parish, also Father Adam Wroblewicz, parish priest of the parish mentioned above. I say thank you for all the wonders that God has done in the life of the parish of Beau- Sejour. Thank you for the 15 years of twinning of Saint Gabriel and Saint Margaret Mary.

The parishioners and I continue to pray for you, so that you stay alive to help us in the challenges that await us. Despite the economic challenges, you agree that children receive a solid Catholic education. Thank you very much. I, Father Jude, am facing challenges this year for teachers salaries. What the Twinning Committee can give every quarter, cannot pay for two months. I don't know how to end the year in style. God will provide for it. I remain in a spirit of hope and determination. We are a week before the blessing of our parish Church. The conditions are complex. But, I am happy, because it is the first church in Beau-Sejour since its erection as a parish.

On behalf of the parish of Saint Gabriel, I share my sincere thanks to you, Father Adam, the Twinning Committee and the faithful of Saint Margaret Mary for your support and your incessant pravers.

Rest assured of my continuous prayers.

Père Jude EFIREILLE, curé de

Beau-Séjour.